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February 6th, 2025 
 
Inspection requirements update for SWO ODF Resource Providers 
 
Prior to approval of your Incident Resource Agreement (IRA) the Oregon Department of 
Forestry (ODF) requires you to complete an Equipment Inspection. 2025 IRA packets are 
available on our website. Current IRA holders will need to sign an amendment to continue 
contracts into 2025. The amendment is set to be available February 18th. 
 
Engine and Tender Inspections:  

 All inspections require an appointment. NO WALK-INS 
 Appointments will be available beginning March 4th and ending May 30th. 
 Appointments will be held Tuesdays, Wednesdays and Thursdays from 0900-1530. 
 Inspections take approximately ½ hour. 
 Multiple pieces of equipment will require multiple appointment times. 
 Inspections will be available at the Medford and Grants Pass Unit locations. 
 Please review the attached inspection requirements from last year’s IRA packet as a 

general guide prior to the release of the 2025 inspection requirements. 
 Equipment needs to meet or exceed DOT Standards 
 Come to your inspection fire ready and filled with water. 
 The person attending the inspection must know how to operate all required fields. 
 There is no guarantee that additional inspections will be available after May 30th, so 

please schedule your appointments with that in mind. 
 
Dozer Inspections: 

 Dozer Inspections are done with Don McLaughlin. Please call the Grants Pass ODF office 
for scheduling. 

 
To schedule your inspection, contact your local ODF office: 

 Grants Pass (541)474-3152 ext. 0 
 Central Point (541)664-3328 ext. 0 

 
Thank you for signing up as an IRA for the current fire season! 
ODF greatly appreciates your participation! 
 
Kind Regards, 
Southwest Oregon District Finance  

  

Department of Forestry 
Southwest Oregon District 

Headquarters 
5286 Table Rock Rd. 

Central Point, OR 97502 
Phone:  (541) 664-3328 

FAX:  (541) 664-4340 
www.SWOFIRE.com 


